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The Magi from the east came to Jerusalem and asked, 

 "Where is the one who has been born king of the Jews? 
We saw his star in the east and have come to worship him."  

 
 
The sad thing about the Gospel description of Jesus' birth is that   familiarity has dulled 
its impact. We take it for granted that it should have been so, we are not as astound-
ed and filled with wonder as we should be. That God should become man was a tre-
mendous act of condescension or rather of mercy and concern on his part. That the 
Incarnation should take place in the manner described is utterly unexpected. The 
prophets foretold the coming of the promised savior in terms of a triumphant, royal 
procession. The Magi, when they came, naturally sought for the new-born   savior in 
the palace of a king. The reality was of a young couple, harassed by the bureaucrats, 
seeking simple lodgings and finally finding shelter in some sort of stable. It was in 
circumstances such as these that the eternal Word of God became flesh and lived 
among us. 
 

This was not only very different to the expectations fostered by the Old Testament prophecies; it is utterly contra-
ry to our ideas about what is right, important and proper. Christ showed a marvelous indifference to our conven-
tional ideas. From the beginning he seemed determined to shock the 'respectable', or as Saint Paul put it, 'to de-
stroy the wisdom of the wise and bring to nothingness the cleverness of the clever' (I Cor. 1 :19).  
 
We often hear it said that Christianity is a revolutionary teaching. Unfortunately, the term 'revolutionary' has been 
almost exclusively appropriated by men of violence. The Christmas message is revolutionary in that it radically 
questions the values on which most of us build our lives, a seeking for position, prestige, power and posses-
sions. Christ was born in simplicity; he does not seek to overwhelm by any external show, he comes weak and 
defenseless. 
 
The Christmas message is one of peace, that men and women would be open and at ease with one another, with-
out fear, confident in the love of the Father. Too often the reality in business, politics, in personal relationships 
and even in the Church, is that we see others as a threat and are aggressive or defensive. We throw up barriers 
against the other and create division and tension. We insist on our rights and privileges. We forget the message 
of Saint Paul that it was by a free generous act of the Father that we were called to be brothers and sisters, and 
that we are all equally poor before God. The way to peace lies in the trusting        service of others in imitation of 
our savior who was born in a stable and died on a cross. 
 
As long as we are more concerned with our dignity or with power than with the needs of others, we have not 
grasped the message of Christmas and the true source of peace. A few moments of prayer before the crib will tell 
us a great deal about what is wrong in our world and where the solution is to be found. 
 
May the Infant of Bethlehem raise His hands over you and bless you. May the goodness and kindness of the 
Christ Child fill your souls with new-born love and joy now and in the New Year. 
 

Father Christopher Bennett, Pastor The parish office will be closed 
for Christmas starting Monday, 
December 25th and re-open on  
Tuesday January 2nd.  Have a 
safe and healthy holiday.  We 
wish you and your family a 
blessed New Year. 



Christ and Christmas 

W e can not experience Christ today as he was in history. Unlike his mother, we can not 
cuddle him in Bethlehem! Unlike the Samaritan woman, He can not slake his thirst 
with a cup of  well water; unlike the afflicted woman in the crowd, we can not touch 
the hem of  his cloak seeking a cure; unlike Mary at Bethany, we can not sit in rapture 

at his feet; unlike John we can not stand near his crucified flesh, unlike the disciples, we can not break 
bread with him on the beach or can we? It is the same Christ who lives here today among us, who speaks 
to you with his consoling word, who links you all together with his love, who in a Few minutes Hill 
touch your flesh in a unique fashion with his    humanness. Christ is born in the faith of  the Christian 
people today. He is fed through their charity, he heals through their compassionate hands, he enraptures 
through their example of  commitment, he suffers through their negligence of  others, and he   celebrates 
through their communicative hope and joy. It remains our task today to communicate a message of  great 
joy - a child is born, he is Christ, the Lord. And   because he has been born in Bethlehem of  Jude, life 
will always be stronger than death, light stronger than darkness, good stronger than evil, love stronger 
than hate, laughter stranger than tears, Easter stronger than Good Friday. May the Prince of  peace bless 
each of  you, and grant you joy of  his Christmas. 
 
 

Christmas Is for Healing 

L oving you, of  course I am not at all interested in how much money you are spending on Christ-
mas gifts this year but rather, what effort you make to make Christ a vital part of  your life. 
Christ came to touch lives—to break bread  to heal hurt—to forgive sins to wash feet—to calm 
seas to walk on water—to give us the Spirit and to care immensely Yes, to care enough  to be 

born in our Bethlehem to live in our land, and weep over our cities and die and rise again. So now it's 
Christmas is and I am not sure what part of  you is hurting or where you need to feel God's saving power 
but with everything in me  I believe that Christmas is for healing And he came to heal. So if  you can 
trust Jesus enough to walk out on the  waters of  getting involved, of  washing feet and anointing people, 
of  breaking bread and working miracles, I am almost sure his     saving presence will touch those blind 
and   crippled parts of  your life and Christmas will come to you. More than anything else I want to give 
you Christmas this year It's a gift, an offer You can take it if  you like but I can't really give it to you like a 
wrapped up package. It is deeper than that, It is warmer, brighter, holier. It is more personal. Christmas is 
more challenging than a wrapped up     package. It is an offering  It is a mystery  It is a birth It is hope  
It is Christmas and  God can never be born enough. This offer will not be canceled in case of  Snow! 



ANNUAL MEMORIAL MASS 
 
A special Mass of Remembrance for all our loved 
ones who died in 2017, will be held on Wednesday, 
January 17 at 7:00pm. If your loved one  passed 
away in 2017, whether or not they were a parishioner 
here, you are invited to attend.  If you would like 
them included in the photo presentation during Mass, 
please submit a photo of them as soon as possible. 
Include the name of the deceased, the name & ad-
dress of the person the photo should be returned to.  
You may mail or drop off to Loretta Pfaff, Msgr. Al-
len Center 2278 Booksin Ave., SJ 95125 or by email 
to:  
loretta.pfaff@stchrissj.org. All parishioners, family 
and friends are invited to join in this special com-
memoration of our deceased loved ones. There will 
be a light reception following the Mass sponsored by 
St. Christopher Grief Ministry.   Questions, call 
Loretta, 264-5114. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saint Christopher 
Christmas Eve Mass In the Church 

  

4:00p.m., 6:00p.m., 9:00p.m. and Midnight 
4:00p.m. Children’s Mass in  

 Presentation High School Gym 
4:00p.m. in the Healy Hall 

      
Christmas Day 

6:30a.m, 8:00a.m., 9:30a.m, 11:00a.m.  
and 12:30p.m. 

 
New Years Day 

Monday, January 1st, 2018 
9:30a.m. Mass 

 
      

 
 
 

CHRISTMAS ALTAR  & FLOWER FUND 
To share in decorating the altar for Christmas, you  may donate 
to the Christmas Altar and Flower Fund in memory of a loved 
one or as a sign of raise and worship.  Special envelopes are 
available in the vestibule of the Church or you may use a plain 
envelope.  Enclose the names of those you would like remem-
bered with your donation and either drop in the collection bas-
ket or at the Parish Office. 
 

CHRISTMAS FLOWER OFFERING  
IN MEMORY OF: 

Barry & Rose Amori, Robert Esparza, John Esparza, Larry Es-
parza,  Deceased members of the Harper & Levin Families, 

Rosa P. Morrone, Josehina Morono, Joe Monico, Eddie & Eva 
Re, Patricia M. Dinapoli, Anna & Anthony Barcelona, Michael 
Kiley, Volkman & Walsh Families, Anita & Pedro Roa, Antho-

ny & Mary Lamarra, Sam & Jennie Pedone, Phillip & Mary 
Sunseri, The Mobeck Family Loved ones, DeMarlo Family, 
Pete & Ruth Jensch, Bill & Loretta bunce, Paul & Mary Sue 
Simon, John, Lena, James & Vernon Hickey, David Muller, 

Mike Kiley, Ted & Lucille Clark, Maryorie, Danna & Leonard 
Danna, Thomas Vanderbasch, Leo & Margie Flambard, Alena 
R. James, Art & Atie Borst, Casey Thomas, Eva Moses, Sylvia 

Rankin, Ernie & Esther Santos, Nicole, Damien, Joe, Jentle, 
Serldinada, Jean, Nendini, Anisha, Robin, Leny and Tom, 

Dolares Hernandez, Mary Flemings, Charles & Lena Cisi, Leo 
Himmelsbach, Michael Hausler, Elwood & Josephine Lausten, 
Giuseppe & Lena Zinola, Louis & Carrie Lausten, Josephine 

Emmite, Ignazio & Giulia Filice, Frank Emmite, Frank & Rose 
Emmite, Jesus & Isabel Cordova, Jesus & Isabel Cordova, 

Mervin & Kathryn Troop, Mervin & Kathryn Troop, Daniel 
Patrick Holland, Anthony Motta, Ceile Driscoll, Phil Faraone, 
Sarah Carolyn DeCarli, Don DeCarli, Steven DeCarli, Bernice 

DeCarli, Ed & Agnes Wallace, MaryAnn Wallace, Donald 
Wallace, Karen Wallace, Helen Blackford, Danny Blackford, 
Eva Hazen, Eleanor Agulara, Ray Agulara, Eleanor Alexander 

Our Membership meeting and luncheon is scheduled 
for Friday, Jan.12th at 11:30am.The gates open at 
11:00am for parking. Lunch will be catered by Za-
notto's which includes 1/2 chicken salad sandwich, 
macaroni salad, dessert and water. The cost is $8.00. 
Please make checks payable to Over 50's Club. Pay-
ment must be in Lore's hands by  Jan. 5th. No paying 
at the door. Lore's address: 1311 Vierra Ct. San Jose, 
CA 95125.  We will be playing Bingo following 
lunch. 
 

The Over 50's Club cordially invites you to attend 
our  Day of Recollection on Monday, January 15th in 
Walsh Hall from 9:00am -2:30pm with Mass includ-
ed. Coffee, tea and snacks will be provided. Please 
bring your own lunch. Our speaker will be Father 
Chris Bennett. Come and join us for a faith-filled 
day. Open  to all parishioners and their guests. Please 
call Jo Bertaccini  @ 408-266-7364 or Diane Simon 
@ 408-266-6711 to secure a place. School is not in 
session on this day, so gates will be open for plenty 
of parking. Looking forward to seeing you. 

Over 50’s 



 
 
 
 
 

 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 23 
 

  4:30 Yvonne Pine, Harry Hillstrom, Arthur S. 
Gutierrez, Dolly Lico, Pasquale Oliverio 

 Sam Imelli 
 
 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 24 
 

 No Mass Intentions  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS  
(408) 264-8764 

Religious Education Office Hours:  
Office hours- Mon.–Thurs.  

8:30-a.m.-Noon and 1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I would like to let you know of a new  
opportunity for Saint Christopher’s  
parishioners to leave a legacy by making 
a gift to our recently established Saint 
Christopher Parish Endowment Fund. You 
can make contributions online or by 
check with the form you will find at the 
back of the church.  

Religious Education has now closed registration for 
the 2017-2018 session for grades 1-8. Registration 
for the 2018-2019 session will open April 2018. 
Please check the bulletin and parish webpage for  
announcements and updates.   

 
 
 
 
 
A big Thank you, to all who helped with our Adopt a 
Family Program.  On Saturday, we distributed, Pre-
sents and Gift Cards to over 300 Children and Food 
Baskets to their families.  It is only with your help, 
that we are able to give so generously.  Thank you, 
and may your family have a Merry Christmas and 
Blessed New Year.   
 
Thank you ,  
Nancy Melander 
Outreach Director 

Next  Children’s Choir 
 

The next date for the Children’s Choir to sing at the 
9:30am Mass will be Sunday, January 7th.  Rehearsal 
will take place on Sunday before Mass at 8:15am in 
the Marian Rm of Msgr. Allen Center.  If your child 
would like to join, please bring them to the rehearsal 
or email Loretta at      loretta.apfaff@stchrissj.org. 



Social Justice 
When the song of the angels is stilled, 
When the star in the sky is gone, 
When the kings and princes are home, 
When the shepherds are back with their flocks, 
The work of Christmas begins: 
 

To find the lost, 
To heal the broken, 
To feed the hungry, 
To release the prisoner,  
To rebuild the nations, 
To bring peace among others, 
To make music in the heart. 
 

 Howard Thurman 
 

Thomas Walsh 
tlsculpt@sbcglobal.net 

The Christopher Ministry provides meals to parish-
ioners during times of temporary crisis or hardship.  
If you or a fellow parishioner needs the help of the 
Christophers’, please contact the Ministry Chairper-
sons.  Also, please consider becoming a Christopher 
and helping provide this important and comforting 
service to members within the community. 
 Thank you in advance for your support. 
  

Caroline Begg   Jennifer Webb 
(408) 267-7820  (408) 476-9006 
 fcgardhouse@yahoo.com  jenywebb@yahoo.com 

Did you know that we have an Online Giving program 
here at St. Christopher Parish?  Our Online Giving pro-
gram allows you to donate using your  VISA, Master-
card, or bank account.  Donations can be made for the 
Sunday Offering as well as most Second Collections and 
the Parish Renewal Fund. 
Why use the Online Program?  Because gifts are done 
electronically you will no longer need to worry about 
remembering to bring your envelopes to church.  It also 
allows you to use VISA or Mastercard so you will be 
able to earn your miles or other awards on your credit 
cards. 
You can access our secure site by using the link on our 
parish website at www.SaintChris.com.   
Thank you in advance for you support of our parish. 

Mary Seebach Sleeper 
Patti Ernsberger 
Tony Pacheco Jr. 

Jim Armetta 
Irma Riley 

Danny Gamab 
Margaret Server 
Gilbert Catano 
Monroe Legg 

Bill Percy 
Roz LeFevre 
Marty Rattay,  
Roy LeFevre,  

Martha & Charles 
Gregersen,  

Dave Oliverio,  
Al Trznadel 

INFORMATION FOR REPORTING  
COMPLAINTS OR ALLEGATIONS OF  

SEXUAL MISCONDUCT: 
DIOCESE OF SAN JOSE 

THE OFFICE FOR THE PROTECTION OF 
CHILDREN AND VULNERABLE ADULTS 

1150 North First Street, Suite 100 
San Jose, CA 95112 

Complaints or allegations of Sexual misconduct  
may be reported via: 

PHONE: 408-983-0113 
EMERGENCY HOTLINE: 408-983-0141 

EMAIL: protection@djs.org 
FAX: 408-983-0147 

Please join the St Christopher ROSARY GROUP 
after 8:30AM Mass Weekdays (Mon through Sat) 

  

By the grace of Our Blessed Mother, Mary, we are 
blessed to have one active visible Rosary Group in 
our parish. Please join us after the daily 8:30 AM 
Mass, where the Rosary Group remains after the final 
hymn, and joins in the prayer to Our Lady.  This Ro-
sary Group has a long history at St Christopher.  
  

Be Well and Be Blessed 

IN REMEMBRANCE   
Let us pray for all who have died, that 

they may rejoice with the  
Risen Lord, especially:  

  

Samuel Imelli, David Soso, Lucille  
Cireo and Mary Beth Wikel Ceder 

Interested in connecting with moms 
in the St. Chris community?  The St. 
Christopher’s Moms Group (SCMG) 
provides parents of children from 
birth through age five with support, 

friendship, and community.  The SCMG offers a 
variety of activities and playdates for all types of 
moms and interests.  For more information, or to 
become a member, email Aubrey Amatelli at  
momsgroup@stchrisladiesguild.org  

Pray for the ill in our Parish 

We continue to pray for all the 
men and women serving our 
country in this time of war:  

  

Alex Ngo, Tim McCullough, Joey Bellomo, Nick 
Badagliacco, Matthew Ward, Angelo Totanes, 
Ciro LoBono, Tyler Hammerness, Branden Al-
wine, Greg Cook, Connor McDonald, Christian 

Dietz, Connor Quinn, Adam Christopher 
Madewell, Richard Stayskal, Larry Chartier,  

Andrew Morgan, Derek Carroll, Allen Ellerbee, 
Obadihah Petteway, Eric Gentrup, Michael Ar-

none, David Wells, Ryan Trapani, Rafi Miranda, 
Spencer Fishman, Ryan A. Johnson, David 
Ryan, Benjamin Owens-Filice, Christopher 

Healy, and Christine Doudell  

Please Pray for us!!! 



919100 
 

St. Christopher 
San Jose, CA 

 
(408) 269-2226 

 
Contact: Gayle Blackford  

 
 

Special Instructions: 
 
 
 


